

Member Logout

Search our site...



Home About SAM MACSS

ACSS MAEMSP

SP MASS

SS MASSP

META

MCASE

Advocacy

Prof. Learning

School Administrators of Montana

Visionary leaders united in providing, advocating, and creating education excellence for Montana students!

Volume XL

JUNE 2018

No. 275

Montana Recruitment Project Update



In This Issue...

- 1. MCASE President's Message
- 2. <u>SAM Executive Director</u> <u>Message</u>
- 3. <u>SAM Associate Director</u> <u>Message</u>
- 4. SAM LPLP 2018-19
- 5. <u>SAM Administrators</u> <u>Institute 2018</u>
- 6. <u>Did You Know...Update</u> <u>Your Contact</u> <u>Information</u>
- 7. <u>Da Rud Cup Golf</u> Scramble
- 8. New SAM Business
 Partner Gabbart
 Communications
- 9. <u>Rural Recruitment & Retention Survey</u>

Upcoming Conferences and Meetings

June 13: Da Rud Cup Golf Scramble - Helena - <u>Info.</u> and Registration

June 14: SAM Board Meeting

June 14: SAM Delegate Assembly Caucus - Helena -2:00 - 5:00

by Karen Underwood, MCASE President

Graduation is in the air! This is a time filled with excitement and anxiety as we look to the low number of graduates in the fields of special education personnel. The shortage of special education personnel is not new. In 2005 MCASE initiated the Montana Recruitment Project under the passion and guidance of Lori Ruffier. The vision of the Recruitment Project is to increase the pool of candidates for special education positions.

Through deliberate, concerted efforts, our recruiters Lori Ruffier and Kaitlin Sonderer, provide an extensive human resource service to our Montana Recruitment Project members. Through our recruiters' conference attendance Montana is represented at strategic national, regional and state conferences and college fairs. They are present in social media and have initiated attendance in virtual career fairs. They actively recruit teachers, directors, speech pathologists, school psychologists, and both occupational and physical therapists.

Given the sliding scale for membership, grant support through the Montana Office of Public Instruction, and MCASE funds, the service is quite accessible. My membership is less than advertising in one major state newspaper one weekend. Plus, through this service there is a personal touch reflective of our "Montana style" and timely follow up communications by our recruiters.

While collecting data on the numbers of successful vacancies filled through the project is difficult to ascertain, from my personal perspective I know at least five recent hires at my cooperative learned of openings in part through the project. As both my time and financial resources are limited, I appreciate that these connections were made at the National School Psychologists conference, college fairs in Colorado and Washington, and through college personnel who have come to know our recruiters. These are connections I would not have been able to make myself.

An added benefit to our continued presence at key college fairs and conferences, where our recruiters have become familiar faces, is that professors with graduating candidates seek out our recruiters. They recognize the service recruiters provide candidates. Having university personnel knowledgeable of our schools, positions, and communities assists in filling vacancies where retention factors are increased.

If you are needing to reacquaint yourself with the project or are new to the hiring role, I invite you to review the <u>Montana Recruitment Project on our SAM website</u>.

Karen Underwood, MCASE President

Preparing for the Future Reflecting on the Past - Now is the Time to Make a Difference!

by Kirk Miller, SAM Executive Director

The present is the time when educators can make a difference. I have found early June in the education business to be the very best time

Reminder to Renew Your SAM Affiliate Memberships and Get New School Leaders Registered!

by Pat Audet, SAM Associate Director

As many of you are busy putting another school year in the books and gearing up for some summer relaxation, please check with your

June 15: SAM Delegate Assembly Caucus - Helena -8:00 - 4:00

July 30 - August 1: SAM Administrators Institute - Helena - <u>Registration</u>

SAM Leaders Professional Learning Program (LPLP) 2018-19: <u>Find Out More</u> and <u>Register</u>

> ** View the full SAM Calendar**

Thank you to this month's featured Business Partners!









of year because for a school administrator it allows reflection on the past year that leads to preparation for the future. Your ability to acknowledge successes, recognize areas where improvement can help your students and schools provide

better opportunities, and use this to prepare for the next school year is where you can make a difference today. In the past year each of our schools have encountered unique challenges, and have embraced those challenges by engaging their education team to focus on meeting the needs of the students served – keeping the main thing (student learning) – the main thing. Thank you, Montana education administrators for making his happen while continuing to work collaboratively with your families and community to partner in meeting the educational needs of your children. This is what great leaders do in our public schools across the state, and we are thankful for your service.

At SAM, this process of reflecting and preparing in the here and now is underway as well. June is a time for completing the final reports on the SAM Strategic Plan 2017-18, the SAM Leaders Professional Learning Program (LPLP) 2017-18 Executive Summary, review of all six affiliate Strategic Plans, advocacy review/planning, and identifying/recognizing the participation of SAM members on all efforts that impact the education of the students in our state. It is also the time when our Strategic Plan and direction is renewed, professional learning opportunities for the future will be set into action, and advocacy priorities are reviewed/discussed and renewed.

The activities during the SAM Celebration Week (June 13-15) in Helena help us to organize our associations' ability to reflect on the past year and engage in the current to develop plans for the future. June 13 is the DaRud Cup Golf Tournament allowing our members to come together informally to share stories of the successes of the past school year and enjoy the

district clerk to see if your SAM membership dues have been paid and that you are renewed for FY19. Your district clerk is the "key contact" that can renew your membership online with the online SAM renewal system. To ensure that your benefits stay intact and active, please renew your membership soon!

A quick reminder that if you are an MCASE member, you will need to complete your own electronic renewal form, even if you are associated with a school district or organization.

Current school leaders that are SAM members or renewable SAM members - please share the following with any <u>new school leaders</u> coming into your building for 18-19 or anyone that finds that they have not been associated with a school district and not linked to a key contact but would like to join:

If you are new to a district and becoming a <u>new member</u>, you might not be associated with that school district or linked to a key contact until you have completed the SAM membership form for becoming a member to your relative affiliate. First, check with your district clerk to see if they have already linked you to the district and paid your membership. If not, you will need to do the following steps to become a member:

- Click HERE to go to the SAM
 Membership Information page on
 the website where you can click the
 link to become a new 18-19 SAM
 member plus gain access to
 information about the affiliate you
 would like to join. When you click on
 the link to become a member, you
 will be using the following:
 - Your email address will be your Username.
 - Follow the instructions to create your password. Once established, you will be able to

















SAM Leadership

SAM
Jon Konen
President
Laurie Barron
President-Elect
Paul Furthmyre

company of their colleagues with a friendly competition. June 14, the SAM Board of Directors will come together with the current board members welcoming newly elected (appointed) board members to engage in the review of the progress of our association in supporting the Strategic Plan and to put in place the ideas that will make us stronger in the support of our members in the future. The Evening of Excellence, on June 14 is a time for reflecting and celebrating the great work of educators from all across the state who are making big difference in the lives of the children they serve! Finally, the SAM Delegate Assembly convenes on the afternoon of June 14 and on June 15 to collectively review the entire advocacy positions and resolutions of our organization and ultimately develop advocacy priorities for the next year. This brief overview of the SAM Celebration Week is SAM's way of reflecting on the past while planning for the future. I want to thank the many members of SAM who will be participating in the activities described for your great contributions to our association.

Here's to you for the great work you have done for your children, school and community this past school year! Please take some time to reflect and let this lead you to the great plans you have for your students in the next school year. Reach out to the resources of SAM to help you with this, e.g. attending the SAM Administrators Institute 2018 and joining the SAM LPLP 2018-19! We are here to serve you and support you in your work for children!

Kurk J. Miller

HAVE YOU MARKED YOUR CALENDAR?

SAM ADMINISTRATORS INSTITUTE 2018

JULY 30 - AUGUST 1, 2018 RADISSON COLONIAL, HELENA



register for and complete the membership form to the affiliate of your choice and create a profile. You will be able to also use your username and password to access the resources in the SAM Database and the SAM Website.

Once you have completed the membership form, an invoice will be emailed to you reflecting your membership and the amount owed. Even though you received the membership invoice electronically, membership dues will still need to be paid by check and not credit cards. However, SAM and affiliate conference registrations will be able to be paid by credit card. Please print your updated invoice and have it mailed along with a check to SAM.

If there are any questions at all, please feel free to call or email Kim or Pat.

Patric C. audit

Are Your Registered for SAM LPLP 2018-19?



The LPLP provides a unique and innovative approach to professional learning for school leaders to receive studentfocused, solution-based professional development designed to be responsive to the challenges and issues

administrators face each day.

Connecting new, experienced, and aspiring administrators, SAM LPLP's multi-faceted blended learning approach offers

Past President

MASSP

Joel Graves
President
Peter Hamilton
President-Elect
Jacob Haynes
Vice President
Dan Kimzey
Past President

MAEMSP

President
Pam Meier
President-Elect
Craig Crawford

Vice President

Jon Konen

Past President

Rick Chrisman & Dale Olinger

 $SAM\ Representatives$

MASS

Tobin Novasio
President
Cal Ketchum
President-Elect
Laurie Barron
Past President
Rick Duncan
Federal Relations
Coordinator

MACSS

Linda Marsh
President

MCASE

Karen Underwood President

META Rich Lawrence President

SAM Administrators Institute 2018!

Empowering Montana Students - Transforming Education

July 30 - August 1, 2018Radisson Colonial Hotel, Helena

Monday, July 30th:

- SAM Leaders Professional Learning Program (LPLP) Summit
- MTASCD Summit featuring childhood trauma expert Kristin Souers

Tuesday, July 31st and Wednesday, August 1st:

- Eric Sheninger (International Center for Leadership in Education) - Personalized Learning
- Jana Frieler (NASSP Professional Development Faculty) - Social Emotional Learning
- Keith Krueger (CoSN Executive Director) Cyber and Information Security
- Sue Meyer (Apple Education) Transforming Education

Breakout sessions will be offered in each focus zone.

With three days of rich professional learning, you can expect to gain valuable insight into current education issues. The SAM Administrators Institue is designed to provide you with relevant information to enhance your planning for the 2018-19 school year.

- a rich online resource center complete with a vast collection of books, articles, videos, websites, and activities organized around the ten Professional Standards for Educational Leaders (PSEL);
- collegial learning networks designed to be dynamic allowing participants to focus on specific areas of interest;
- personal learning networks, including coaching/mentoring with experienced Providers.

Goals of the SAM LPLP are to provide intentional, personalized professional learning resulting in improvements in job satisfaction, administrator longevity, and ultimately increased student achievement through the quality of instruction positively impacting the education of students across the nation.

Be sure to register yourself and administrators new to your district!

Click HERE to Register and for more information!

Did You Know...

...you can update your information by logging in to your SAM profile?

Keeping your contact information up-to-date ensures your continued communication with SAM.

Follow these steps to update your information:

- 1. Log in to the <u>SAM website</u>.
- 2. Click on the <u>Member Landing Page</u> under Quick Links.
- 3. Click on "My Profile".
- Click "Edit" to update your information if necessary.

SAM Office

Kirk Miller
Executive Director
Pat Audet
Associate Director
Gary Wagner
Operations Manager
Kim Scofield
Communications Specialist

Click HERE for more information.

Click HERE to register.



Da Rud Cup Golf Scramble

June 13, 2018

Bill Roberts Golf Course -Helena

\$20.00/person for 18 holes of golf with a cart and dinner!

Register HERE!

SAM Welcomes Gabbart Communications as New Business Partner

Gabbart Communications is one of the leading educational technology companies in the United States. The company is continually improving the quality and diversity of services with new Note: Some information, such as your Affiliate Type, is for you to view but not edit. Please contact the SAM office if you have questions.

Deadline Extended to Complete the MT Recruitment and Retention of Quality Educators Survey

Before you say farewell to this school year we hope you will take a few moments to complete the survey by using the link sent to your email address and in doing so support one of the most important endeavors around our profession. Thank you if you have previously completed the survey. All data will remain confidential. Only REL Northwest researchers will have access to de-identified data. The survey only takes a few minutes but your contribution to the data could have lasting impacts on Montana educators and students. When you come to the end of the survey, you will have the opportunity to enter your email for the chance to win a free registration to the SAM Administrators Institute 2018, free registration to MCEL 2018, or a \$50 gift **card.** Thank you for your time and your commitment to Montana education.

The survey deadline has been extended to June 30, 2018. You should have received a link to the survey in an email on May 2 and again on May 22, however, please call the SAM office if you are unable to locate the link.

We are also asking you to forward the teacher survey link to the teachers in your schools. The link below is not unique and can be forwarded to teachers so they can complete the survey. Please let the teachers know that all responses and data will remain confidential.

technology while adding clients in a competitive market. Gabbart Communications connects schools, parents, and communities through cloud-based communication tools that enhance parent involvement and improve public relations. Gabbart provides cutting-edge technology to over 475 school districts with over 1,000,000 students and 65,000 teachers in the central United States. Gabbart provides Harmony Content Management System, mobile apps, mass notifications (call, text, and email), and WISDOM Learning Management System to connect students, teachers, parents, and communities.

Gabbart Communications prides itself on providing the best support to our schools and the easiest content management system designed specifically for K-12 schools. Our Harmony CMS and WISDOM LMS conform to WCAG 2.0 to meet the requirements of Section 504 and Title II of the Rehabilitation Act. We are committed to providing websites and LMS that are accessible to all users.

Visit the <u>Gabbart Communications website</u> to learn more!



https://www.surveygizmo.com/s3/4313584/MT-Teacher-Survey

Thank you for contributing to the work to recruit and retain quality educators for our Montana schools by completing the survey!



Thank you to SAM's Business Partners!

Please take time to visit their websites.

Montana Big Sky Sponsors



Health Insurance P O Box 4579 - Helena, MT 59601 dbarrett@ms-sf.org Phone: 406-457-4400



Professional Learning Organization 1031 N. Academic Way, Ste. 242 Coeur d'Alene, Idaho 83814 hrogers@ncce.org Phone: 208-292-2529



Total Education Solutions in Technology (T.E.S.T) PO Box 2900 Missoula, MT 59805 liz@testkids.com Phone: 888-401-6950



Technology Innovation 1309 NW Bypass - Great Falls, MT 59404 bruce.wallace@vision.net Phone: 406-727-5994



Rigorous Learning For All Students 1587 Route 146 - Rexford, NY 12148 STraub@leadered.com Phone: 518-399-2776

Montana Glacier Sponsors



Infinite Campus is the largest American-owned student information system 4321 109th Avenue NE



Website development Innovation Park at Penn State 200 Innovation Blvd, Ste. 201 State College, PA 16801 pweyandt@Schoolwires.com 814-689-1046 Ext. 304



Mileposts[™] cloud-based achievement & data management 408 E. Parkcenter Blvd., Ste.300 Boise, ID 83706 rapp@silverbacklearning.com Blaine, MN 55449 stephanie.sondrol@infinite campus.com 763-458-1752



Annuities, life insurance 430 Ryman St., #102 Missoula, MT 59892 Brian.Olsen@valic.com 406-329-5500



Empowering Teachers To Drive Their Own Professional Learning 84 Sherman Street Cambridge, MA 02140 jeff.liberty@betterlesson.com



INSURANCE PLAN
School property & liability insurance
1200 North Montana Ave.
Helena. MT. 59601
dpillatzke@paynewest.com
406-457-4531



Unique approach to teaching K-6 math using hands-on, interactive games 37 E 28th Street Suite 600 New York, NY 10016 719-510-9503 john@slatescience.com

Montana Mountain Sponsors



Energy Efficiency and Renewable Energy Solutions 34 West 6th Avenue, Suite 2B Helena, MT 59601 bsolan@ameresco.com 406-461-7432



Lowest total operational cost clean buildings 2525 Overland Avenue Billings, MT 59102 brucoeducation@gmail.com 800-652-1020



School portraits, yearbooks & sports portraits
2110 Overland Ave., #115A
Billings, MT 59102
jvagner@lifetouch.com
800-862-7183



Education Employee Financial Products & Services 621 W. Mallon, Suite #301 Spokane, WA 99201 Geoff.Hinton@americanfidelity.com 509-279-2540, Ext 353



Safe, Easily Managed School Networks 106 East Sixth Street, Suite 500 *Austin TX 48701* JArnold@lightspeedsystems.com 512-904-0544



Auto, homeowners, life insurance and financial services 617 W Stolley Park Road Grand Island, NE 68801 keith.jorgensen@horacemann.com 866-517-6870



Education's Premiere Recruitment Service PO Box 2519 Columbia, MD 21045 gbswitzer@frontlineed.com877-812-4071 x94



College Assistance, Job Skill Training 1956 MT Majo Street Fort Harrison, MT 59636 todd.j.carver.mil@mail.mil



A leading provider of comprehensive Custodial, Grounds & Facility Operations and Maintenance services 4702 Western Ave. Suite 101 Knoxville, TN 37921 gcaeducation@gcaservices.com



through Cloud-Based Communication Tools 218 N. 3rd Ave Durant, OK 74701 sales@gabbart.com 580-931-6894



 $Connecting\ Schools, Parents, and\ Communities School\ Workers'\ Compensation\ \&\ Liability$ Coverage PO Box 7029 - Helena, MT 59601 sbubb@mtsba.org Phone: 406-457-4418

Montana Meadow Sponsors



College Readiness and Success 5889 Greenwood Plaza Blvd. Suite 210 Greenwood Village, CO 80111 mcole@avid.org





School Accounting Software 145 Southlake Crest, Suite 1 Polson, MT. 59860 sales@blackmountainsoftware.com Phone: 800-353-8829



Technology Services Partner 16 6th Street North, Ste 42 jeffp@schoolhouseit.com 406-235-7020 Technology planning, project & solution services 2135 Charlotte Street Bozeman MT 59718 bbassett @pinecc.com 406-294-5478

2017-18 Bulletins

May 2018 Bulletin

April 2018 Bulletin

March 2018 Bulletin

February 2018 Bulletin

January 2018 Bulletin

December 2017 Bulletin

November 2017 Bulletin

October 2017 Bulletin

September 2017 Bulletin

July/August 2017 Bulletin

Bulletins from Previous Years

© School Administrators of Montana

900 N. Montana Ave., Suite A-4 Helena, MT 59601

Phone: (406)442-2510 Fax: (406)442-2518



Having technical issues? Click HERE for help!

powered by **MemberClicks**